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Upcoming JCHA Events 

Lingo/Poker Ride– September 9 

TATA Trot Horse & Trail Horse Show Oct 7 & 8 
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June 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming up July 9th… Plan to attend the 3rd annual memorial ride for fallen JCHA 

club member Pam Burrill hosted by JCHA member Sandi Humphfres who’s put a lot 

of time and work into some fun rides, auctions and prize drawings for all. Please share 

the flyer and grab your horse friends for a fun filled packed day out at the beautiful 

grounds and trails of Pacifica in Williams.  
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~What’s Happening ~ 

Monthly Meeting Notice 

Date: July 12, 2023 

Doors Open 6:30pm   

Meeting 7:00pm 

Place: I.O.O.F. Hall  

1130 Hazel Street, Central Point 

Refreshments provided by: 
Karen House  

 
Door Prize provided by: 

Michelle Morton  

JACKSON COUNTY 

HORSEMAN’S  ASSOCIATION  

2023 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Sabina Martin President 541-621-8773 

Debbie Walker V. President 541-890-6091 

Karen House Secretary 541-538-9393 

Bruce House Treasurer 541-690-6375 

Carol Dombrowsky Sunshine 541-821-2914 

Sandi Humphfres Hospitality 541-415-1230 

Julieana Evans At Large 541-507-7984 

Kali Nascimento Junior         N/A 

JCHA Board Meeting 

There will be NO board meeting for the month of July. 
Please watch for notice for the next meeting date.  
All current JCHA members are welcome to attend board 
meetings. 

Jackson County Horseman’s 
Association 

 WANTED: TRAIL RIDERS!! 

Do you have a favorite trail you’d like to share with 
other JCHA club trail riders?? Pick a date, a time, a place 
to meet and add a few details about the trail (flat, steep, 
rocky, moderate, length, etc.) and we will be happy to 
announce it in the newsletter, the website, and on our 
Facebook club page .  

Contact Sabina Martin at 541-621-8773 if you are willing 
to lead a club ride sometime this trail riding season!! 

 

IF YOU PLAN ON CAMPING IN OREGON 

NATIONAL FORESTS & WILDERNESS AREAS 
THIS SUMMER... 

If you are, then you need to take CERTIFIED WEED FREE HAY to feed as it’s 
required for your animals in these areas as well as USFS & BLM Lands. 
The Forest Service can ticket you if they find you with non‐certified hay. 

The Standlee compressed 50lb bales of timothy grass can be used & it’s 
found at Coastal Farms in White City and at Raineys Corner Market/Feed. 
Raineys also sells “Packer Pellets” that can be fed. It’s advisable to call 
ahead to make sure it’s available at either stores.  

Lily Glen Horse Park is Open Now for the Camping 

Season & Riding the Trails!   
 

Daily Parking Fee - $4.00 per vehicle w/horse 
(Season Passes are sold at the JC Parks Office for $45) 
Campsites are $22/night (includes 1 vehicle) 
Maximum of 8 people per campsite. 
Maximum Stay Limit at ALL Jackson County Parks: 14 days out of any 30-day 
period. 
Additional Vehicles (limit one) are $6/night. 
Weed Free Hay is not required in Jackson County Parks.  

Minutes continued from page 3…... 

Door Prize Drawings– Winners were: Shirley Wade, Michelle Morton, Dian Weiberg, Karen 
House & Brad Morton 

Buckaroo Drawing– Worth $40 this month. Names drawn were:  Diane Gorman & Don Ferris 
who were not present, next month it’s worth $60. 

Adjourned Meeting–  7:55pm 

https://www.facebook.com/ridejcha?fref=ts&ref=br_tf
https://jacksoncountyor.org/parks/Contact
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The June Membership meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Sabina Martin, President.   

Roll call of Board- was completed with President, Sabina Martin, Secretary, Karen House, Bruce House, Treasurer, Member at Large, 
Julieana Evans. Vice President, Debbie Davenport, Sunshine, Carol Dombrowsky, Hospitality, Sandi Humphfres & Junior Board Member, 
Kali Nascimento were all absent this meeting. 

Sabina thanked Val Hackett for bringing refreshments and to Debbie Smith & the Club for furnishing the door prizes. 

Introduction of New Members/Guests-  Welcomed returning club member Victoria Hanhart, she has a 28 year old Arab & a 16 year old 
Mustang she does Gymkhanas with.   

May Meeting Minutes- Karen House asked if everyone had read the minutes posted in the May newsletter and if there were any correc-
tions. Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes as printed. 

Treasurer Report–  Bruce House gave the report – Beginning balance in checking account- $3,868.08; expenses $323.97; income 
$233.78. Ending balance in checking $3,777.89 ; Joann Pool fund $4,369.84; cash on hand $25.00; Business Ownership Account $5.54; 
for total assets of $8,178.27. No outstanding club related bills to hand in. Motion was made and approved to accept the treasurer re-
port.  

Sunshine Report-  Carol Dombrowsky was absent but she sent out a card to Maddie Bowers & Family for the loss of their horse. If any-
one knows of a member that could use a card please let Carol know.  

RideJCHA Report-  Karen House presented Victoria Hanhart with her 25 & 50 hour awards. Victoria received 25 & 50 hour bar patches, a halter 
ID tag and a cantle bag.   

Junior Member Report– No report this month.  

JCHA Event Planning- 
End of Summer Lingo/Poker Ride, Sept 9th, Willow Prairie Horse Camp & Day Use Area– Karen House reported there is need for club volun-
teers for poker dealers, help at the registration table and potluck. The flagged trail route on the designated trails will be done Friday September 
8th. On the day of the ride first rider out at 10:00am, last rider out at 11:00am. We’ll have a potluck around 2pm. So grab your friends and come 
out and ride and play the games and have some fun! 
 
TATA Trot Horse Show & Trail Horse Show, Oct 7th-8th, The Expo– Chairman Sabina Martin announced that Jami Kaptein is judge this year for 
the horse show on Saturday, judging classes and the infamous TATA Trot class and the costume classes. There was discussion of trying to give 
more time to those who are changing into costumes after the lunch break and for someone to walk around announcing the different classes as 
they come up as the PA system isn't loud enough to reach those who are parked far off. For the trail horse show on Sunday, there will be 3-4 
judges per 3 obstacles, different trail courses for the different age classes. Along with riding the obstacles there may be in hand and bareback 
classes. Sabina is also in need of help for both days so if you can spare a few hours on either or both days please contact her.  
 
Old Business-  
Recap of the Willow Prairie Horse Camp Work Party May 20th – 
Shirley Wade attended and she reported that work was done cleaning roadways of debris, around camp, chewed and rotten corral rails were 
replaced, water troughs were cleaned. Shirley also mentioned there is no potable water so you’ll need to bring your own drinking water, there’s 
water in the troughs for livestock. Judy Klein is camp host again this year.  

New Business- 
Donated Water Trough for Willow Prairie Horse Camp-  
The USFS water trough in front of camp sight #10 was damaged by a falling tree approximately 2 years ago and needs replacing. Info was re-
layed from Debbie Walker asking the club if we would like to donate a galvanized stock tank to replace the damaged one, Scot Beemer of the 
Forest Service would install it. Funds from the Joann Poole Fund would be used to purchase the tank.  
Since member attendance was low at this meeting President Sabina Martin suggested it be tabled and discuss it again at the July membership 
meeting.  

Wildcat Horse Camp- 
President Sabina Martin  was up at this BLM horse camp up by Hyatt Lake last weekend to check it out and she found a lot of construction is 
currently being done, so she thought maybe JCHA could help out, such as volunteer hours and more to assist in getting the camp open. The 
horse camp currently has 5 camp sites with corrals and is close to the lake with access to the PCT, there’s a huge bridge to walk over with a large 
water fall next to it, ride down to the lodge where there’s tie rails to tie your horse and go have lunch. Sabina will look into contacting someone 
for further info and report her findings at the next membership meeting.  

Other Events– Welcome Ranch is having an Obstacle Trail Course Show this coming weekend 6/17/2023. Julliana Evans announced the 
Brushriders are thinking about hosting a Cow Clinic at one of the local stock yards, the date is to be determined, also another obstacle show at a 
later date.  
Pam Burrill Memorial Poker Chip/Lingo Ride, at Pacifica on Sunday July 9th at 10:00am. The Hangry House food truck will be there for food pur-
chases. This annual ride is put on by JCHA member Sandi Humphfres so check with her in helping out, all the proceeds go to two of Pam’s favor‐
ite charities.  

 

JCHA Meeting Minutes ~  June 14, 2023                          Submitted by: Karen House,  Secretary 

Continued on page 2 


